LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 86TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

March 19, 2019

TO: Honorable Chris Turner, Chair, House Committee on Higher Education

FROM: John McGeady, Assistant Director ~ Sarah Keyton, Assistant Director
Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB3266 by Raney (Relating to fees charged to students enrolled at component
institutions of The Texas A&M University System.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

Under the provisions of the bill, the Texas A&M University System can increase the student
medical services fee from $75 for each regular semester to $200 and not to exceed $100 for each
term of each summer semester at any institution that is part of the Texas A&M University System.
The student medical fee may only be used to finance, construct, operate, renovate, maintain, or
improve new or existing student medical facilities or provide medical services to students. The bill
would also allow the Texas A&M University System to levy a regular, fixed student fee of $200
per student, an increase from $100 already allowed by statute, for each long semester and not to
exceed $100 per student, an increase from $50, for each summer session. Under the provisions of
the bill, the fixed student fee may not be increased from one academic year to the next by 10
percent or more, unless the increase has been approved by a majority vote of the students, or by a
majority vote of the board of regents taken at a board meeting after giving students an opportunity
for public comment on the increase.

Local Government Impact

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 710 Texas A&M University System Administrative and General Offices,
781 Higher Education Coordinating Board

LBB Staff: WP, JGAn, DEH, ESC
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